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NMAC Correspondence L2025-04 May 22, 2025 

 

 

To:  Incident Management Response Roundtable Facilitators 

   

From:  National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group  

 

Subject: Incident Management Response Roundtable Calls 

Background: The National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group (NMAC) was asked to support the 

Incident Management Response Roundtable (IMRR). NMAC views IMRR as a valuable interagency 

forum benefiting the Incident Management Team (IMT) community and those they serve. 

 

Purpose and Tenets of IMRR Calls: 

• Functional Area Proficiency 

o Provide an interagency forum to: 

▪ Share insights and educational resources to enhance knowledge of incident 

management and improve individual performance. 

▪ Stay updated on new practices. 

▪ Maintain position-specific skills. 

• IMT Information Sharing 

o Disseminate official updates from governing bodies, advisory councils, and working 

teams. 

o Invite representatives of those groups to provide updates and speak directly. 

 

For IMRR to remain successful, calls must follow established ground rules and be self-regulated by 

the IMRR facilitators. NMAC will work with the facilitators to establish expectations for facilitation 

of the functional area calls.  

 

NMAC would also like to remind IMRR of NMAC Letter L2022-02 which identifies NMAC as the 

entry point for IMRR recommendations/requests into the wildland fire governance system. NMAC 

will evaluate recommendations/requests and provide them to the appropriate governing body through 

formal correspondence. 

 

 

/s/ Shane McDonald  

Chair, National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group 

 

 

Attachments: 

NMAC Letter L2022-02 


